Dear Editor,

There have been recent letters promoting the use of the North Winneshiek school buildings in the future. That would be a very bad idea for any children who happened to have to attend school there.


This probably would have been a good idea, in fact North Winn was a good idea, back in the early ‘60’s before hog confinements came to Iowa. 


North Winn is today surrounded by hog confinements, and sometimes, feedlots. The hog confinements (eight now or in the near future) are mostly west of the school and the prevailing winds are from that direction for most of the year. 


Because pigs are raised in buildings now, and not out on pasture, the waste that is collected in the pit beneath the pigs exists in an anaerobic environment; that is a sewer environment. That waste breaks down differently than it would in a natural setting. In a sewer environment it breaks down into dangerous constituent parts including hydrogen-sulfide, ammonia, methane, particulates, antibiotic resistant organisms, and many volatile organic compounds. Those constituent parts of the waste are vented out into the neighborhood and larger environment 24/7/365. 


This school year, more often than not, the North Winn playground has a distinct cloud of sewer gas hanging over it. That might not cause health problems for adults, but the scientific research is clear that it can cause long-term chronic health problems for children.


Hydrogen-sulfide gas causes problems for people’s central nervous system and digestive system. Ammonia is a caustic gas that among other problems causes asthma, especially in children. Methane is a green house gas (climate change) and is the cause of confinement explosions and fires. Particulates cause respiratory problems. Antibiotic resistant organisms cause problems such as staph infections and MRSA (sores that don’t heal, and/or, people die from uncontrollable infections).


There are ample studies that have shown these health problems as actual problems that people in proximity to confinements have; in a SE Iowa county 55% of kids on farms with confinements had asthma; veterans who live within one mile of a confinement have 3 times the likelihood of being colonized with antibiotic resistant MRSA than those veterans who live outside that distance; and, the study that was done on North Winn about ten years ago showed asthma rates for North Winn students at four times the average rate of other Iowans.

To see more about the dangers to human health from hog confinements go to:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/16JSVu2yMOKrVjajcmTudqT5eurkbkbDC?usp=sharing 


You can have hog confinements surrounding the North Winn buildings. Or, you can have a North Winn school without the hog confinements. But, you can’t have both. Otherwise, you run the risk of harming children’s health and I don’t think the School District wants to jeopardize children’s health just to use some old buildings.
Bob Watson

Rural Decorah

